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MINUTES OF A REGULAR MEETING

OF THE BOARD OF DIRECTORS OF THE

WOODMEN ROAD METROPOLITAN DISTRICT

HELD

FEBRUARY 3, 2009
Pursuant to posted notice, the regular meeting of the Board of Directors of the Woodmen Road Metropolitan District was held on Tuesday, February 3, 2009 at 8:30 a.m., at The Olive Real Estate Group: 102 N. Cascade, Suite 250.

Attendance
In attendance were Directors:


Also in attendance were:



Doug Woods, President/Director

Pete Susemihl, Susemihl, McDermott 

Holger Christiansen, Director


& Cowan, P.C.

Lindsay Case, Director

 
Terry Schooler, Schooler & Associates

Les Krohnfeldt, Director


Lori VonFeldt-Wingert, S&A









Jennifer Irvine








Ted Tchang




1. Call to Order & Certification of the Agenda-


Director Woods called the meeting to order at 8:35 a.m. 

2. Approval of Minutes & Excusal-
Director Christiansen motioned to approve the November 4, 2008 minutes and excuse Director Cone seconded by Director Case.  Motion passed.

3. Projects Report –
a. Segment I Report and Budget Status – Al Watson

Mr. Schooler stated that Mr. Watson was basically done with the Segment I improvements.  There is some riprap that needs to be installed as well as a few other minor things to finish up.

b. Capacity Project Schedule/Update-

Ms. Irvine stated that the contract with RE Monks is about 70% completed.  The second bridge is complete and there are 4 lanes open from Golden Sage to Hwy 24.  The speed limit has been set at 55mph through that stretch of the highway.  The IGA with CDOT has been completed and the contract with RE Monks has been amended from the original amount of approximately $9.3 million to $8.43 million so the District’s portion will only be $5.9 million instead of $6.1 million.  Ms. Irvine indicated that she would bring the breakdown of the cash flow to the next Board meeting.
Ms. Irvine reported that RE Monks was wrapping up the channel work and cleaning up the roadside until there is warmer weather to do the final lift of asphalt and work on the wetlands.  The project will be shut down in mid-February for 6 weeks.  The project is scheduled to be completed by the end of May 2009 weather permitting.  

Ms. Irvine said that they were still dealing with the CSU gas line relocation issue that was projected to cost around $700,000, but came in at about $909,000.  The County is asking them to provide more documentation and they are not anticipating paying the additional costs.  The Board stated that the District would not pay any of the overages until they could see all of the documentation.  Ms. Irvine indicated that they were looking at it very carefully.  
Ms. Irvine stated that there was some concern with the signal at Black Forest and Woodmen because there was not enough green time, but they have coordinated with the City and it has been adjusted.  Ms. Irvine stated further that the project as a whole is on time and on budget and noted that the name for the frontage road has been changed to “Adventure Way.”
Mr. Schooler mentioned that the construction on Woodmen from I-25 to Powers would be done in phases and they would be advertising for bids in the next few weeks.  The first phase would be from I-25 to just east of Academy.

4. Manager’s Report-
a. Permit Activity-

Mr. Schooler reported that there was not much activity collecting building permit fees.

b. Development Activity-

Director Woods stated that there was not a lot going on in Meridian Ranch right now.  Mr. Schooler indicated that a Culver’s restaurant would be going in next to the McDonald’s in Falcon.  Mr. Woods informed the Board that Woodmen Hills sold The Courtyards to Journey Homes and traded lots with the Metropolitan Club and believes they have already put in 15 units.  Ms. VonFeldt-Wingert said that invoices have already been mailed out for the building permit fees on those lots and is waiting for payment.  

Mr. Susemihl noted that military troops are moving into the City and County with about 6,000 soldiers and 8,000 family members in 2009 and significantly more moving into the area over the next few years that should help the economy.  

5. Legal Report- Mr. Susemihl had nothing further to report.
6. Old Business-  
Director Christiansen motioned to approve the monthly draw as well as the draws for February and March seconded by Director Case.  Motion passed.
7. New Business- 
a. Les Krohnfeldt: Request for Board Appointment-

Mr. Susemihl stated that in order to appoint Mr. Krohnfeldt to the Board of Directors a contract of purchase would need to be signed in order for him to be eligible.  The Board signed the documents.  Mr. Krohnfeldt explained that he was retired army and in early 2000 came to work for Woodmen Valley Church to manage the church’s projects, which includes a master plan for 100 acres in the Woodmen Road Metro District.  He is also a member on the Woodmen Heights Metro District Board.  Director Lindsay Case motioned to accept the resignation of Director Rusty Green and appoint Director Les Krohnfeldt, which will be a 2 year term, seconded by Director Christiansen.  Motion passed unanimously.   
b. Adjust Service Area Limits for Stapleton Road – 

There was no discussion.
8. General Discussion-   
There was no discussion.

9. Next Meeting-


The next regular meeting is scheduled for Tuesday, May 5, 2009 at 8:30 a.m. to be held at The Olive Real Estate Group.
10. Adjournment-
The meeting was adjourned at 9:23 a.m. 

Respectfully Submitted,

________________________________

Terry E. Schooler,

Manager/Assistant Secretary
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